Minutes Hamilton Township Philatelic Society Hamilton Township Free Public Library Hamilton, New Jersey September 15, 2015

The September 2015 meeting of the Hamilton Township Philatelic Society was called to order by President Jeff Boyarsky at 7:20pm with the recital of the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 14 members and one visitor in attendance.

Officer Reports

Reading of the Minutes – In order to speed up the proceedings, it was agreed that the minutes from the previous meetings would be posted and placed on our website but not read.

Treasurer's Report – The Treasurer's report was not read. As of August 23rd, the club treasury had a balance of \$2,886.79.

Old Business

Stamps for the Wounded - Ken Steel reported that he received acknowledgements for the 48 lb. of stamp donations to the "Stamps for the Wounded" program. Tony Zingale gave a brief talk on how the stamps are used to aid wounded veterans.

New Business

Membership Incentives – Jeff Boyarsky announced two new membership incentives. The club will wave one years' dues to any member who (1) brings a new member to the club or (2) joins the APS for the first time.

Membership Drive – Jack Sack announced the 2016 Membership Drive will begin next month.

<u>Adjournment</u>

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm. The formal meeting was followed by a presentations by members Tony Zingale, Andrew Boyajian, Jeff Boyarsky and Jim Cope.

Next Meeting

Our next meeting will be held on October 20, 2015. We will have a presentation by Milton Keiles on making album pages.

Jack Sack (Secretary Pro Tempore)